
D’ONOFRIO HOLDINGS INC. 
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TELEPHONE: (416) 997-9745 

 
August 17, 2024 
 
Sign Variance CommiƩee 
c/o City Clerks Office 
Etobicoke Civic Centre 
Main Floor, 399 The West Mall 
Toronto, Ontario 
M9C 2Y2 
 
ATTENTION:  BRAD BARTLETT, COMMITTEE SECRETARY 
RE:   SIGN VARIANCE COMMITTEE MEETING (MAY 10, 2024) 
ITEM #’s:  SB9.2; SB9.3; & SB9.4 
 
Dear Chair and CommiƩee Members, 
 
I wish to offer my sincere and deepest apologies in respect of the events that transpired on the morning 
of May 10, 2024, MeeƟng #9 of the Sign Variance CommiƩee. This leƩer serves to share with you that 
these events, in no way, reflect on the professional behaviour and conduct of Bader Group Inc., including 
its’ Principal, Robert Bader. The irregulariƟes respecƟng the legal standing of the applicaƟons before the 
CommiƩee, as presented by Mr. Brown, was completely unknown to Bader Group Inc. and D’Onofrio 
Holdings Inc. and we desire that the professional integrity and credibility of Mr. Bader and his firm 
remains unharmed. To be sure, we direct full responsibility to JOLT Canada Inc. and its representaƟve, 
Ryan McKeown, for the misinformaƟon and miscommunicaƟon that was presented and on display at the 
Sign Variance CommiƩee meeƟng on the morning of May 10, 2024. 
 
Where we are able, we also wish to apologize for the unbecoming conduct of Mr. Brown. MeeƟngs of 
the Sign Variance CommiƩee are administered by a procedural By-law and it was abundantly clear that 
the form and manner of the meeƟng, as regulated by said By-law, was not followed. 
 
Again, we provide our deepest and most earnest regrets. Our genuine hope is that such an experience is 
not re-lived and that we have learned from these flawed acts. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
 
Guy D’Onofrio 
President 
D’Onofrio Holdings Inc. 


